IMPORTANT RECALI ROTICE

[RECALL 13]: BRAKE LIGHT RELAY
SAMPLE OWNER NOTIFICATION LETTER
UNITED STATES]

Fabmary 2004

Dear Volvo Customer:

This nofica iz sent to you in accordance with the requirements of the National Traffic and Motor
Vehicle Safety At

The reason for ikls camprign:

Volvo Cars of North America, LLC (Volvo) bas decided that & defect related to motor vehiole
safety exists in the rear left snd right breke hght relays of certain model year 2002 V70 and
VIXC (Cross Country) vehicles. In some cases, the hrake lights mey not function when the
brake pedal is depressed or may sitay on continwowaly. In both cases, the high positoned bmke
light end sl other tail lights will not be affected. [If tho brake lights fail to come on, there will be
ne lower brake lights to indicace to following vehiclea that the vehicle is decelerating, which could
reault in n crash.

The comective action will be to replace the braks light reley with two relays of a modified design,
What you need io do:

Please call your suthorized Volvo retailer as soon as possible to scheduls en appointtnent, This
procedurs will be conmpleted at no cost and will take appwoximately one-half hour. Due to service
acheduling, your Volvo retailer may require your vehicle for a longer period of time,

If you previously paid to bave this corrective sction petformed, Volvo will honor your receipt with
a refund. Please contact your Volvo refeiler for detmils.

Flease contoct;

If you have any questions, please contect yorr Volvo retsiler, If your retailer is wnablo to answet
your questions, please contact Volvo Cratorner Care ot 7 Volvo Drive Rockleigh, New Jersey
(7647 or phone 1-800-452-1552, Monday through Friday, 8:30 A.M. to 7:00 P.M. Eastern Time,
You may also e-meil vy at costomercars@volvocars.cam.



We have advised the Nations! Highway Traffic Safety Administration (NHTSA) thet we are
conducting this recell. If you ste unable to have this procedure performed without charge snd
within & reesonable period of tima, you may contact the NHTSA Auto Safety Hotline at 1-888-
327-4236. The address is 400 Seventh Street BW, Washington, IXC 20590,

Federal low requires that any vehicle leasor receiving this recall notice must forward a copy of this
notica to the lessge within ten deys. Lesgor manna 8 person or entity that is the owner, aa reflected
on the vehicle title, of amy five or more lessed vehicles.

ermfaymdmhmuduhmummﬂimvolwudﬂm‘klw organization are very
important to va, We apologize for any incomvenioncs thiz may cause and we eppreciate your
cooperation in arrenging to have this important service complated as quickly as posaible,

Sinoarely,

Bunico Stemn
Manager, Customer Care

Please note: According to Insurance Institute for Highway Safety President Brian O'Neill, “Tt is
very important that owners of vehicles in which safety-related problems have been identificd take
those vehicles back to dealerships es sopn a8 they receive notice of a recell or service campeign.
Such potices shonld nat be ignored or taken kightly, There is just no reason to drive around in 8
vehicle with a safety-related defect™



